VILLAGE OF COXSACKIE
BOARD MINUTES
November 13, 2019


Mayor Mark Evans called the Board Meeting to order at 7:00 p.m.  Present were Trustee Donald Daoust, Trustee Stephen Hanse and Trustee Dianne Ringwald. Trustee Joseph Ellis was absent. 

A motion to approve the minutes from the October 15, 2019 Board Meeting was made by Trustee Daoust and seconded by Trustee Ringwald. Mayor Evans voted yes. Trustee Daoust voted yes. Trustee Ringwald voted yes. Trustee Hanse abstained. The motion carried. 

Correspondence Received

Dog Control Officer Inspection Report and Municipal Shelter Inspection Report were received from NYS Dept. of Agriculture and Markets. 

Liaisons & Board Reports

Mayor Evans stated that the construction on the Wastewater Treatment Plant Upgrade is going well. All of the areas with torn up roads on Mansion and Reed Streets will be repaved before December. The work on South River Street is still underway. 

Trustee Daoust asked what is going on with the Riverside Avenue pump station. 

Mayor Evans stated that both pump stations are part of the scope of work to replace during the upgrade project. The Riverside Avenue pump station started to fail. Luckily, the Village had added this replacement into the project, so this will be replaced as soon as possible. 

Mayor Evans stated that the Village Board will dispense with the reading of the monthly department head reports, but that all monthly reports are on file with the Village Clerk.

Motions & Resolutions

A motion to approve the request received from Tracy Schwab of 13 Warren Avenue asking for a payment plan to pay off a balance of $279.21 left by her past tenants, with the understanding that it is paid off in 6 months and she keeps current on her future water/sewer billings was made by Trustee Hanse and seconded by Trustee Ringwald. Trustee Daoust voted yes. Trustee Hanse voted yes. Trustee Ringwald voted yes. The motion carried. 

A motion to approve the request received from Joanne Conway to hold Christmas by the River on Sunday, December 1st, 2019, and to block off traffic on Reed Street with Police assistance for the day was made by Trustee Hanse and seconded by Trustee Ringwald. Trustee Daoust voted yes. Trustee Hanse voted yes. Trustee Ringwald voted yes. The motion carried. 

A motion to approve the quote received from Pettinelli Associates in the amount of $ 750.00 for the annual inspection and maintenance at both playgrounds in the village was made by Trustee Hanse and seconded by Trustee Ringwald. Trustee Daoust voted yes. Trustee Hanse voted yes. Trustee Ringwald voted yes. The motion carried. 

A motion to approve the contract renewal with the Columbia-Greene Humane Society for 2020 was made by Trustee Hanse and seconded by Trustee Ringwald. Trustee Daoust voted yes. Trustee Hanse voted yes. Trustee Ringwald voted yes. The motion carried. 

A motion to approve reimbursement of ½ the sidewalk replacement cost for 27, 29, 31 & 33 Elm Street in the amount of $4,074.00 to Don Daoust was made by Trustee Hanse and seconded by Trustee Ringwald. Mayor Evans voted yes. Trustee Hanse voted yes. Trustee Ringwald voted yes. Trustee Daoust abstained. The motion carried. 

A motion to approve the request received from the American Legion to hold the 2020 Memorial Day Parade on Monday, May 25th, 2020 was made by Trustee Hanse and seconded by Trustee Ringwald. Trustee Daoust voted yes. Trustee Hanse voted yes. Trustee Ringwald voted yes. The motion carried.

A roll call vote was taken on Resolution No. 152019-Introducing Local Law 5 of 2019 to Amend Chapter 53 of the Village Code. Mayor Evans voted yes. Trustee Daoust voted yes. Trustee Hanse voted yes. Trustee Ringwald voted yes. Trustee Ellis was absent. The resolution passed. 

A roll call vote was taken on Resolution No. 162019-Resolution for Standard Workday and Reporting for Appointed Officials. Mayor Evans voted yes. Trustee Daoust voted yes. Trustee Hanse voted yes. Trustee Ringwald voted yes. Trustee Ellis was absent. The resolution passed.

A motion to approve water/sewer adjustments from October 1-31, 2019 was made by Trustee Daoust and seconded by Trustee Ringwald. Trustee Daoust voted yes.  Trustee Hanse voted yes. Trustee Ringwald voted yes. The motion carried. 

A motion to approve the bills on General Fund Abstract #6, vouchers 381-450 totaling $117,785.75; Water Fund Abstract #6, vouchers 129-163 totaling $ 62,966.60; Sewer Fund Abstract #6, vouchers 125-151 totaling $ 46,831.14; Capital Projects Fund Abstract #6, vouchers 4-6 totaling $ 576,132.97; Owl Project Fund Abstract #6, vouchers 5-6 totaling $ 6,564.90 was made by Trustee Ringwald and seconded by Trustee Hanse. Trustee Daoust voted yes. Trustee Hanse voted yes. Trustee Ringwald voted yes. The motion carried.

*Voided General Fund check #19137 dated 10/16/19 in the amount of $ 303.19 from Abstract #5 due to an incorrect payment amount to C.A. Albright’s. 

*Voided General Fund voucher #365 in the amount of $26.95 from Abstract #5 due to a refund to Amazon for a returned item. 

Public Comment Period

Pat Maxwell presented the Board with an estimate from an outside company to light the gazebo in Riverside Park with LED lights in anticipation of the Christmas by the River event. She said that the lights are rented. The Village does not keep the lights once taken down. The estimate was for $ 2,185.00.

Trustee Hanse asked if the Highway Department could hang the lights. 

Pat Maxwell stated that she did not know if the Highway Department would have the time to do so. 

Mayor Evans stated that he had talked to Joanne Conway and Diane Fausel about the possibility of lighting trees downtown throughout the winter. He said that his own opinion is that the Village Highway crew could perform the task of hanging the lights on the gazebo. He stated that this is also the first year the village will have decorations on every other pole lining Mansion Street and Reed Street. 

[bookmark: _GoBack]Pat Maxwell asked that should the Highway Department perform the work of lighting the gazebo, that they use LED warm white lights, not the bright blue hued ones.  

Richard Roberg stated that his daughter, Kirsten Roberg of 39 Church Street, had to put up a fence in order to hide the eye sore of junk on her neighbor’s property at 37 Church Street. He said that he knows that the Building Inspector, Mike Ragaini, has sent notice, but feels more needs to be done. He is looking for some sort of action to be taken. 

Mayor Evans stated that we have to follow the legal process in our Village Code. He said that he hasn’t checked with Mike Ragaini in a couple of weeks, but he knows that Mr. Ragaini is following the proper process. The Village Board is aware of the situation. The Building Inspector will work alongside the Village Attorney in order to get this resolved. 

No further public comments were offered.

A motion to adjourn the Board meeting was made by Trustee Daoust and seconded by Trustee Hanse. Trustee Daoust voted yes. Trustee Hanse voted yes. Trustee Ringwald voted yes. The motion carried.

The meeting was adjourned at 7:33 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,



Nikki Bereznak
Clerk





